
 

Standing Committee on Planning, Transport and City Services 

Inquiry into Annual and Financial Reports 2021-2022 
ANSWER TO QUESTION ON NOTICE  

 
 

Asked by Nicole Lawder MLA:   
 
Reference: Hearing on 8 November 2022, Annual Report of Transport Canberra and City Services 
Directorate 
 
In relation to:  

 
(1) Does the ACT Government intend to introduce a fee for patrons of the Flexible Bus Service in the 

future? 
 

CHRIS STEEL MLA:  The answer to the Member’s question is as follows:–  
 
(1) The flexible bus service is offered free of charge to a defined group of registered users including  

people aged 70 or older, Disability Pension Card holders with a mobility difficulty, people 
impacted by a permanent or temporary disability that prevents them from accessing regular route 
services and holders of a Vision Impaired (VIP), or Total and Permanently Incapacitated (TPI) travel 
pass. There are no plans to introduce a fee for this service at this time. 
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